
June 25, 2016

Dear Nikki:

I hope all is going well for you in S. C. Unfortunately I
will not be able to meet you at Barbara's fundraiser. Our
son and family arrive that night and then we are headed
to Myrtle Beach for the week. We should talk at some point.

We still have property in MB but can't build until we win
and settle differences. In the meantime we just had a storm
and tornado come through and lost many of our trees. It
will take a long time to clean up.

Our best hope is to win in November. Both of our states
are supporting Trump. Over the years since I have been out of
the work force I have been talking to all GOP members here
and following along with their advice on candidates. So we
shall see. Years ago (pre Obama) I was hoping Condi would
run but she said no. She would be a good one to face Hillary
but at this point I think the people want to choose their own
candidate and that is Trump. Let's pray all goes well at
convention and that we win.

Also wanted to mention I voted twice for GW, then Romney.
Oems like to think Maryland is their star performer so I am still a
nanny. They all love me in that capacity. I think Hogan's hands
are tied regarding education for now. National education director
also lives here. Obama is helping urban schools but we need to
help others as well starting next year.

Gotta run.

Regards,

Lynne DeMinco


